
 
  
 
  

 
 
May 25, 2022 

Facilities, Transportation, Safe Schools and Healthy at Work 
 
Transportation: 
• We have completed our bus transportation routes for Summer School based off the information from 

Intermediate and Primary Schools. We believe we have enough drivers at this time in order to run all of our usual 
routes. 

• I have contacted TANK concerning Summer School and they are willing to run the established routes for NHS. 
They are working on the pick-up and drop-off times so we can get them out to the students and families. 

• Considering the number of students, we are now having to pick up through foster care, courts, etc… we are going 
to need another van in order to meet our growing demand. We are utilizing all vans and the Suburban at this 
point. Unfortunately, I think this trend will continue. This will also put a need for additional driver(s). 

 
Facilities: 
• We continue to hold Zoom meetings with Hayes and Associates and contractor on NPS cafeteria/kitchen project 

every Tuesday at 10:00 am. Once construction starts these meetings will be held in person. 
• We will be closing the cafeteria on May 23rd at NPS so the demolition can begin. 
• The mobile kitchen will arrive for set up on June 2nd. We will also need to rent a propane tank for the unit. The 

contractor will begin prepping the area for the mobile kitchen on May 23rd. 
• Mark Watts will now be in the lead maintenance position for facilities. Mark’s experience and familiarity with the 

district, buildings, etc… has been invaluable and he will continue to be a great asset moving forward for the 
department and district. 

• Meeting with Chris Honeycutt on our flooring projects for the summer. We will start on the 2nd floor at NHS and in 
the YSC area since they will not require the mitigation needed for the other areas.  

• I have submitted to Mr. Watts my response for the NFL Grant with ReNewport. I have attached a copy for the 
Board as well. 

• If you would like to proceed with HB678 you will need to vote to accept the provisions and sign the paperwork so 
it can be submitted. 

• Still waiting on some other bids on the painting and power washing for the Welcome Center.  
• We had to purchase two 20’ containers in order to get them into the NPS playground area for kitchen storage at 

NPS. 
• NPS custodians and other staff will be assigned locations at NIS or the Welcome Center to fill out their contracts. 

Rusty will be working on phone lines, etc… to get them up and running. 
• Once it is time to get ready for next year custodians from the other buildings will be going to NPS to assist them. 
 
Safe Schools 
• The Safe Schools Report has been opened by the state. All principals will need to review their behavioral data to 

make sure we have no errors and all resolutions have been taken care of. Once that has been finalized on their 
part then Mr. Watts and Ms. Swanson will need to sign off for the district.  

• All issues have been corrected at NHS and we are in compliance with Safe Schools. 
• I have also requested through Ky Center for Safe Schools to have an audit conducted at NHS and NIS in the 

upcoming year. We were scheduled for this year but it was cancelled due to Covid.  
 


